
 

 

 

 

 

 

27 March 2024 

Dear Mr Davies 

Thank you for your letter and for sharing your concerns regarding the proposed wind farm project at 
Mynydd-Maen. 

I appreciate the time you have taken to express your views and understand the importance of the 
issues you have raised. However, I must clarify that the Climate Change, Environment and 
Infrastructure Committee’s remit does not extend to considering specific projects. 

The Committee’s work is focused on scrutinising policy at a strategic level. We have recently 
considered the Infrastructure (Wales) Bill and called for more and better communication and 
engagement with the communities that are affected by developments, particularly for renewable 
energy projects such as the proposed one at Mynydd-Maen. We hope to see improvements in this 
policy area as a result. 

For specific enquiries related to planning processes or individual projects, I would encourage you to 
contact the relevant local planning authority or the Welsh Government, who are better positioned to 
address these concerns directly. You may also wish to contact your local Senedd member or 
councillor. 

I’m sorry I can’t be of further assistance on this occasion. Thank you again for your correspondence. 
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Yours sincerely, 

 
Llyr Gruffydd MS,  
Chair, Climate Change, Environment, and Infrastructure Committee 

 

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg. 

We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English. 




